# Stratford-sub-Castle CE VC Primary School Newsletter

Tuesday 14th May 2024



Life in all its fullness John 10:10

Thank you to all those who have sent sun cream, named, in a bag. As you can imagine ensuring 30 children all get the correct sun cream is a challenge!

It's been a busy half term with lots more to come in the last week!

I have been very proud of Year 6 so far this week. They have faced the SATs with a mature attitude, determination and perseverance. I'm sure they will continue in the same manner for the rest of the week.

Good luck to all taking part in the Mini Marathon on Saturday. Letters along with race numbers will be sent home by the end of the week. Please look out for our big Stratford sail banners when you arrive.

## **Early Birds and Night Owls.**

At present numbers for Early Birds and Night Owls are increasing, so you will need to book ahead to ensure your child gets a place. Please also make sure you have funds in the relevant account before you make a booking to make sure that debts aren't incurred. On ParentPay bookings cannot be made on the day!

If you need Early Birds or Night Owls in an emergency, we will always do our best to accommodate your child. However, Mrs Munt is spending a lot of time booking in children on the day because parents have forgotten to book them in.

It is really important that we know how many children we have attending so that the staff child ratio is correct.

# TERM 5 (What remains of it!)

Friday 17<sup>th</sup> May – Termly topic – Superheroes due in (Year 4, 5 and 6)

Saturday 18<sup>th</sup> May – Mini Marathon

Monday 20<sup>th</sup> May – Robin Class trip to Salisbury cinema

Tuesday 21st May – Y6 Dynamo Cricket competition

Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> May – Class photographs

Friday 24th May – last day of term 5

We return to school on Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> June 2024.

# Class photographs: Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> May 2024

Each class will have their photograph taken for posterity. Please let the school office know if you do not wish your child to be included in the photo of their class. **Please do this by Tuesday 21**st May.

We expect the proofs to be delivered to school soon after the half term holiday. May I remind you that you are under **no obligation to purchase!** 

Please can you ensure your child has the correct school uniform on with a school/royal blue jumper or cardigan (not fleece.)

#### **Uniform Requirements**

School sweatshirt/cardigan or plain royal blue sweatshirt/cardigan White polo shirt or collared shirt

Grey or black trousers or shorts / grey or black pinafore dress or skirt Blue / white checked / striped dress or skirt (summer/ hot weather)

We encourage the wearing of grey, black or white socks, or dark tights and dark shoes.

# PLEASE NOTE w/b 03.06.24 CHOIR AND KS2 THURSDAYS MULTI SPORTS WILL ALSO BE ON

TERM 6	
ALL BACK TO SCHOOL	Monday 03.06.24
No clubs except Early Birds and Night Owls	Monday 03.06.24
Multiplication Tables Check (Year 4)	w/b Monday 03.06.24
Phonic Screening (Year 1)	w/b Monday 10.06.24
FOSS Bring <u>A</u> Bottle Week	w/b Monday 10.06.24
Meeting for Parents of new intake September	Wednesday 12.06.24
2024	@18.00 in school hall
Induction Session 1: Year R September 2024	Wednesday 19.06.24
Sports Day Practice	Thursday 27.06.24
Induction Session 2: Year R September 2024	Wednesday 26.06.24
Non-Uniform Day for June Fayre	Friday 28.06.24
June Fayre	Friday 28.06.24
No clubs except Early Birds and Night Owls	
Sports Day	Tuesday 02.07.24
Induction Session 3: Year R September 2024	Wednesday 03.07.24
Annual Reports to Parents	w/b 08.07.24
Reserve Sports Day	Tuesday 09.07.24
Fox Class Show to their families.	Wednesday 10.07.24
No clubs except Early Birds and Night Owls	w/b Monday 15.07.24
Family Open Evening – Parents and	Wednesday 17.07.24
grandparents welcome.	@ 15:30 - 18:00
Whole School end of year topic day	Tuesday 23.07.24
Leavers' Service in St Lawrence Church	Wednesday 24.07.24
	@ 13:15
BREAK FOR SUMMER HOLIDAYS	Wednesday 24.07.24
NO NIGHT OWLS AFTER SCHOOL.	@15.00



Katie will be hosting more sessions on:

Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> June 9.00am - 10am

Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> June 2.15pm – 3pm



Henry in Woodpecker Class who, along with his dad, is continuing his challenge to run and cycle as many miles as he can between now, 1<sup>st</sup> May, and the start of the Paris Olympic Games (26<sup>th</sup> July). So far he has raised a fantastic £325! Well done Henry and keep going!!

If you would like to sponsor Henry please see his Just Giving page - https://www.justgiving.com/page/buddsduathlon



# Henry's Duathlon for Salisbury District Hospital Stars Appeal

Help Sophie Budd raise money to support Salisbury District Hospital Stars Appeal

www.justgiving.com

#### A few advanced reminders!

### **BOTTLE WEEK! MONDAY 10<sup>TH</sup> JUNE – FRIDAY 14<sup>TH</sup> JUNE**

Yes, folks it's nearly that time of year again! Traditionally we hold bottle week at the beginning of June, so that we can have a brilliant bottle tombola at the school **June Fayre** (**Friday 28**<sup>th</sup> **June @ 18:00).** This has proved to be very successful, thanks to some of you having a real competitive streak! This is the second week back after the break so I thought I'd give you some advance warning!

#### **Points System**

50 points = a bottle of spirit

20 points = a bottle of wine/alcohol

10 points = a bottle of lemonade/squash, ketchup, shampoo, bubble bath etc.

5 points = a bottle of water

This is not an exhaustive list and all your ideas/contributions will be welcomed. If a bottle is not on the list then I reserve the right to categorise it and award points. I am the referee and my decision is final!!! I may give bonus points for the most unusual and interesting bottles. The class with the most points on **Friday 14**<sup>th</sup> **June** will be awarded an extra play-time or another prize of their choice which doesn't cost any money and is safe! **THERE WILL BE A CRATE FOR EACH CLASS AT THE GATE TO PUT YOUR BOTTLES IN THAT WEEK. MANY THANKS!** 

### SPORTS DAY - Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> July @ 09.30

This is always one of the year's high-lights. I do hope you will be able to join us and cheer all the competitors on. We will be starting as near to 9.30am as possible and finish at about 11.45am. Refreshments provided by the PTA will be available during the morning.

Please bring a chair if you have one, we have run out of chairs in the past

Best wishes

Justine Watkins